Old Glebe Civic Association Executive Committee Meeting

Meeting Minutes

10/12/05

The meeting convened at 7:30 PM in the Cherrydale Room at Madison Center.

Attendees:  Burt Bostwick, Bill Schwab, Richard Samp, Bobbie Hays, Benny Parker, Raym Crow, Helen Duval, Patricia Carlson, Jim Ammerman, Iris Bond, Tina Papamichael

Guests:  Ruth Gordon

Secretary’s Report – Tina Papamichael

· Minutes from last meeting excused due to secretary’s absence from last meeting.  Helen Duval reviewed her notes for highlights of last meeting: agreed to fund History Night for a “reasonable amount”,  discussion of list serve and promoting more electronic communication for OGCA, and unanimously agreed to fund $300 to Pioneer Day on October 8 (which was cancelled due to rain).

Treasurer's Report-Benny Parker

As of 10-12-05, the OGCA has 93 paid members (includes 20 perpetual members.)

Balance brought forward from June 30, 2005
 $3,288.95
Income



Membership Dues
200.00


Total Available

3,488.95

Expenses 



115.00



Current Balance: October 12, 2005

3,373.95

· 9 new members (8 one-year memberships, 1 three-year membership). 30 members did not renew when membership expired on July 30.

· Treasurer’s Report approved.

Emergency Preparedness/Block Captains-Bill Schwab

· Three block captains have moved. One has been replaced. Still trying to fill remaining two openings.

· Current recommendation for emergency preparedness for our area is “shelter in place” with households being prepared with three days worth of provisions.

· It was suggested that facilitating a house number painting project by Boy Scouts or some such group is appropriate (painting house numbers on curb).  Helen Duval will speak with a contact.

· Halloween Party is being hosted on Bill Schwab’s block.  He suggests inviting other block captains to come and perhaps organize similar neighborhood socials for their block.

Senior Activities-Jim Ammerman

· Flu and Pneumonia shots offered at Madison Center on Friday October 14, 2005.

· Madison program:  Native Americans of Arlington on October 22.

NCAC – Helen Duval

· Lot limitations issue will be revisited.
Civic Federation – Burt Bostwick

· OGCA attendance has not been good. Meetings are on the first Tuesday of month.

History Night – Rich Samp

· September 26, 2005. History Night was a success. Over 40 people attended. There were several presentations including “A History of Saegmuller and Madison Elementary School” by Rich Samp.  Rich distributed copies of his study and notes it is a work in progress and that he has received comments and information which he will continue to incorporate.
President’s Report – Burt Bostwick

· Elections will be held in Spring 2006.  Burt announced he will not run for president again.  Benny announced he will not run for treasurer again. Burt encourages each board member to identify 2 new people who would be good candidates for the board.

Discussion Items

· OGCA Sign
– voting ends on Saturday October 15.  All ballots must be submitted by that time.  This vote is a completely new tabulation.

· Traffic calming island by Walker Chapel at Glebe/Old Glebe/ Dittmar.  Committed OGCA to maintain the plantings on the island.  We chose “option A” planting scheme which consists of Harbor Dwarf Nandina and Big Blue Liriope.

· Membership: - We need to increase our membership and involve more new people in OGCA. A membership drive is proposed where membership forms will be distributed and stamped/addressed envelopes included for membership forms and dues to be returned.  Motion to fund a membership drive in the amount of $250 was approved.  Additionally, while all residents in the OGCA are allowed to vote on the sign project, it is recommended that only paid members be allowed to vote on the upcoming major funding projects.  It was also suggested that the membership drive should include information about what OGCA has to offer its members and that dates/times of Ex-Comm meetings be publicized for those who may wish to attend.

· Directory -  Still want to reformat the directory so it is more user-friendly.  Tina Papamichael will compile a list of email addresses for OGCA.

· Fall Membership meeting Saturday October 15 2-4 PM Gulf Branch.  Agenda items include: projects form “petition” (Helen), OGCA Sign, Homeowner Grant Project, Backyard Habits, Saegmuller/Madison school (Rich), elections (Burt).

Next Executive Committee Meeting 

· November 9, 2005

· Cherrydale Room at Madison Center

· 7:30 pm.

